

Mayor

City of Oxford

110 West Clark St

President

Beth English Mayor Pro Tem, Vienna

First Vice President Keith Brady

Mayor, Newnan

Second Vice President Mike Bodker

Mayor, Johns Creek

Third Vice President Edna Jackson Mayor, Savannah

John Reid Mayor, Eatonton

Executive Director

December 11, 2013

Oxford, GA 30054-2274

Mr. Jerry D. Roseberry

Dear Mayor Roseberry

Thank you for your city's participation in GMA's Delinquent Insurance Business Immediate Past President License Collection program. By supporting this program, you help assist Georgia's local governments in collecting delinquent insurance business license fees and making sure cities do not lose out on important revenue.

> As a member of this program, your city is receiving a check in the amount of \$2,020.00. This amount includes delinquent and previously undiscovered license fees that are due to your city from insurance companies.

These otherwise uncollected taxes were realized through our contract with Municipal Revenue Services, a firm selected by GMA because of its expertise in discovering companies not currently paying license fees to your city. Municipal Revenue Services then collects the delinquent fees on your behalf.

In 2013, a total of \$943,160.63 was disbursed to members of this program. Since Georgia law allows cities to collect a fee from insurance companies doing business within the city's boundaries, Municipal Revenue Services not only helps cities collect any delinquent fees from these companies but also benefits cities by adding these companies to your records. This process helps cities collect more revenue, more consistently, going forward.

A check for the full amount of \$2,020.00 will be mailed today to the person copied on this letter. Next year, we will continue our ongoing efforts to discover companies that have not paid license fees to your city. We trust we will be able to secure additional revenue for your city from these companies.

If you have any questions about the program, you may contact Russell Winch or Peter Catlin of Municipal Revenue Services at 404-237-2280 or toll free at 888-255-0434, or Lou Comer of GMA at 678-686-6260 or toll free at 888-488-4462.

With all good wishes for the New Year,

Sincerely,

Lamar Norton

Executive Director

D. Lamar Marton